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Proposal Title:  Change of Program Name – MS in Family Studies with a Major in Home Economics to 
MS in Family Studies with a Major in Family Studies 
Name/email/phone for proposal contact:  Dr. Michael Mullen/mike.mullen@uky.edu/257-3468 

 
Instruction: To facilitate the processing of this proposal please identify the groups or individuals reviewing the proposal, identify a contact 
person for each entry, provide the consequences of the review (specifically, approval, rejection, no decision and vote outcome, if any) and 
please attach a copy of any report or memorandum developed with comments on this proposal.  
 
 
Reviewed by:  (Chairs, Directors, Faculty 
Groups, Faculty Councils, Committees, 
etc)  

Contact person 
Name (phone/email) 

Consequences of 
Review: 
 

Date of 
Proposal  
Review 

Review 
Summary 
Attached? 
(yes or no) 

 
Family Studies Dept Approval 

Dr. Ray Forgue 
Curriculum Committee 
Chair 
7-7756 or forgue@uky.edu 
 
Or 
 
Dr. Tricia Dyk, Interim 
Chair; 7-4363  
pdyk@uky.edu  

Approved by 
department, 
signed by former 
Chair, Dr. 
Gladys Hildreth 

Received by 
College on 
Feb 22, 2005 

Yes, I re-polled 
the faculty to 
make sure that 
they support 
this.  See 
attached 
comments 

 
College of Agriculture Graduate 
Council 

Dr. Mike Mullen 
7-3468 
Mike.mullen@uky.edu 

Approval by 
CoA Graduate 
council via email 
vote 

Sent to 
Committee 
on March 12, 
2005 – 
Approved 
March 15 

No 



 
Notice to CoA Faculty – sent on 
March 19 

Dr. Mike Mullen 
7-3468 
Mike.mullen@uky.edu 

 
No negative 
comments 

March 19 to 
March 24, 
2005 

 
No 

Sent to UK Graduate Council on April 
1, 2005.   

Dr. Jeanine Blackwell Approved April 
22, 2005 and 
transmitted to 
Senate Council 

April 1, 2005 
to April 22, 
2005 

 

 
 

    

 



Recent re-polling of the Family Studies Faculty by Email on Sep 13th

 
Question from Dr. Mike Mullen to FAM Faculty on Sept. 12, 2005: 
 
Family Studies Faculty; 
  
This past spring, we sent forth a proposal to change the MS program in Family Studies.  Currently, the degree is 
in Family Studies with a major in Home Economics.  The proposal is to change the Major name from Home 
Economics to Family Studies.  There are students who are campaigning at high levels who do not want Home 
Economics on their transcript.  This was approved by Family Studies in February of 2005 and the College Grad 
Council in March of 2005.  University Senate Council would like documentation to show that departmental 
faculty are on board with this name change.  Please respond to me by end of business on Sept 14th if possible. 
  
Thank you,  
  
Dr. Mike Mullen 
Associate Dean for Academic Programs 
College of Agriculture 
 
The following are responses from all faculty but 2 of the 11 faculty in the department.  Dr. Hyungsoo Kim is out 
of the country.  Dr. Kay Bradford has not responded, but he worked with me on the original proposal to make sure 
it was correct for the Marriage and Family Therapy option in the MS program.  Based on that interaction last 
spring, I expect Dr. Bradford to fully support this major name change.   
 
 
Responses: 
Mike, I am not sure what type of documentation you need.  We voted on the proposal in a faculty meeting and Dr. 
Hildreth signed the form in response to that vote. --Ray 
 
Dr. Ray Forgue 
Family Studies Dept., 320 Funkhouser Building 
University of Kentucky, Lexington, KY  40506-0054 
859-257-7756, 859-257-3212(fax) 
rforgue@uky.edu    http://www.uky.edu/~rforgue 
Hi, 
I'm in Poland for a conference and doing a quick check of email. Yes, I'm on board with the name change. 
Thanks,  Leigh Ann Simmons  
Mike 
Fine with me.   
Donna R. Smith 
 
Hello Dr. Mullen – I am in full support of this degree name change. 
Jason B. Whiting, PhD 
Department of Family Studies 
 (859) 257-1220 
Fax: (859) 257-3212 
 



Mike, This message will document my support for the change.  Students in our graduate programs rely on correct 
transcripts for licensure. That is surely the case here since the College itself stopped using the Home Economics 
language in the 1990s. -Greg 
 
Gregory Brock, Ph.D. 
Professor 
859-257-7750 (o) 
gwbrock@email.uky.edu 
Very high support from me! 
 
Thanks, 
Jason Hans, Ph.D., CFLE 
Assistant Professor 
 (859) 257-7761 (voice) 
(859) 257-3212 (fax) 
JHans@uky.edu 
I vote for a MS program in Family Studies with a major in Family Studies 
  
Thanks 
  
Claudia J. Heath, Ph.D. 
Director, Research Center for Families and Children 
Professor, Family Studies 
Director of Graduate Studies, Family Studies 
Dear Dr. Mullen, 
 
I am in full support of the proposal to change the major name from Home Economics to Family Studies.  While I 
respect and am greatly appreciative of the historical ties of our profession to Home Economics, I believe the title 
Family Studies more accurately represents the evolution and current nature of the field. 
 
Sincerely, 
Robyn L. Mowery, Ph.D., LMFT 
As Interim Chair I am fully supportive of this change.  
 
Note:  Two faculty are out of country attending professional meetings: Leigh Ann Simmons is in Poland and 
Hyungsoo Kim is in Korea.  I am not sure whether Greg Brock has left for Pakistan as he was waiting on visas – 
he should have email access shortly after arrival.  Hence these 3 Family Studies faculty members may not be able 
to respond by Sept. 14th. 
 
Dr. Tricia Dyk 
 
Patricia H. Dyk, Ph.D., pdyk@uky.edu  
University of Kentucky - College of Agriculture 
Interim Chair Dept. of Family Studies 
315 Funkhouser Bldg. Lexington, KY 40506 
859-257-7745 (o) 859-257-3212 (fax) 
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